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At the meeting of the Portfolio Holder – Environment and Transport, held on the 
17th October 2022 the following matters were discussed. The decisions of the 
Portfolio Holder are set out below in each item along with reasons for the 
decision and other options considered. 
 

DNPH.ETE.5 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

There were no apologies for absence received for this meeting.  

DNPH.ETE.6 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

The Portfolio Holder declared a personal interest in agenda item 6 
as a Parish Councilor for Immingham Town Council. 

DNPH.ETE.7 HIGHWAY WINTER SERVICE REVIEW 

The report dealt with the annual review of the Council’s highway 
winter service policy and operational plan. The policy and operational 
plan establish the framework for the provision of service to the 
travelling public on the highway network in North East Lincolnshire 
during the winter season. 
 
RESOLVED – That the highway winter service policy and 
operational plan (2022-23) be approved. 
 



REASONS FOR DECISION - As a highway authority the Council is 
required to review its policy and operational plan for highway winter 
service on an annual basis. 

 
OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED – The report sets our minor 
changes and given the role is a statutory one, it is not considered 
that there are any other reasonable options. The Council could 
engage less but that would only reduce potential effectiveness with 
no material counter benefits. 
 

DNPH.ETE.8    THE BOROUGH OF NORTH EAST LINCOLNSHIRE 
COUNCIL (OFF STREET PARKING PLACES) ORDER   
2022 

 
It was proposed to introduce a permanent ‘Prohibition of Vehicles’ 
restriction within Grimsby Town Centre that would continue in force 
indefinitely the provisions of the Temporary Traffic Regulation Order 
(TTRO) currently in operation.  

RESOLVED – 
 
1) That the proposed amendments to the class of vehicles 
permitted in the council car parks. This is specific to Camper 
Vans, Motor Caravans or Quad Bikes as specific classes of 
vehicle be approved. 

 
2) That the commencement of ‘The Borough of North East 
Lincolnshire Council (Off-Street Parking Places) Order 2022’ for 
consultation in accordance with statutory requirements. 
Exercising its powers under Sections 32, 35, and Part IV of 
Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Act 1984 (as amended) (“the Act”) 
and of all other enabling power and after consultation with the 
Chief Officer of Police in accordance with Part III of Schedule 9 
to the Act be approved. 
 
3) That subject to no objections being received, the making of 
the Parking Places Order, as detailed in attached appendices be 
approved. 
 
4) That in the event that there were unresolved objections to the 
Order, these are referred back to the Portfolio Holder for 
determination and decision as to whether or not the Parking 
Places Order are confirmed be approved. 
 

 
REASONS FOR DECISION - To introduce a new Parking Order 
following Cabinet’s Decision of the 9th March 2022, and seek 
amendment to the proposal to not allow parking for Camper Vans, 
Motor Caravans or Quad Bikes as specific classes of vehicle. 

 



OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED –  
 
1) Do nothing. To not progress with a new Parking Order would 

mean the way the council use their car parks does not reflect the 
approach taken to regenerate the Borough.  
 

2) Take forward Cabinet approved recommendations from 9 March 

2022. 

 
 

 

 


